DARSHAM VILLAGE HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

(Draft not yet confirmed by committee)

A Committee Meeting was held on 17th March 2014 at 7.30pm

PRESENT    Ms. Anne Tooze (Treasurer) Mr.K Alexander, Mr M. Shipp, Mrs.June Hart, Mr.Vic Hart, Mrs.Sue Rickeard, & Mr K. Rolfe. (Secretary)

. 

1.APOLOGIES – Mr Geoff Reeves Mrs Cora smith

2. MINUTES

 In Geoff’s absence and there being no volunteers Keith Rolfe took the chair for the meeting and Anne Tooze took the minutes. The Acting Chairman (KR) confirmed that as all present had seen a copy of the previous minutes as amended, they were signed by consent, as a true record of previous meeting.

3.MATTERS ARISING –

Chris Poupard came to up-date the committee that EDF had invited a number of villagers along to a meeting at Yoxford as a focus group to discuss what villagers might like to see and use any money that might become available in respect of the preferred option to parking area for 1000 vehicles by the Station opposite the garage if Sizewell C goes ahead. The company representative acting for, but not part of EDF, asked the group general questions on their thoughts

And they were told about apprehension of road use with the new car park the garage an 80-bed motel and station in close proximity. It was suggested the inclusion of a roundabout or car park access from Willow Marsh Lane and that the sight be returned to a Greenfield site with a small car park adjacent the station after use. It was suggested that EDF could mitigate the impact to the village by a contribution to the village hall, a playground, and/or super fast broadband. KR thanked him for the information and kindness in attending our meeting.

Our minutes and records are to indicate that the entire Committee were I favour of discontinuing the use of the land and buildings belonging to the Charity Commission as a public or village hall and to progress to a vote by the villagers on the 7th April for there confirmation of agreement and if agreed to continue to negotiate with the developers in respect of the new hall and village green.

4.TREASURERS REPORT

AT confirmed that Keith Alexander had to taken over the Treasurers job following a unanimous vote by the Committee in favour that was proposed by VH & seconded by JH. KA is currently going to submit a mandate to the bank to change Anne’s name on the list to his. Then the signatories are to include VH, MS, KA & KR 

N o report was given and the books were given over by Anne to Keith A. It was also agreed to ask Michael Simmons to audit the annual accounts.

5. HALL MAINTENANCE.

MS reported that there had been no problems.

VH up –dated us on the wiring and estimate needed to put in cut out /time delay switches to control ceiling heaters. It was in the region of £1089 + and it was agreed that we would place it on hold pending the results of the vote on the hall. 

6. PROJECT GROUP REPORT 

KR confirmed the Solicitor, Mark Fairweather, would be attending the Monday evening vote on the 7th April to ensure no problems on the legality of the entitlement/method of voting. AT asked about costs of fees – KR is to discuss after the meeting.

GR has ordered wine for the people attending the meeting and refreshments will be arranged by Cora with Anne, June and Sue’s help on the night.

KA showed the notice for the meeting that will go into every house/property in the village/Parish and KR proposed a vote of thanks for all his skill & hard work on preparing such a fine leaflet for circulation.

KR up-dated the committee on the current position with Peter Brooks and his team and confirmed the bones of the specification were in place and that the last 5% would be added after the vote. He confirmed a meeting to take place between the Architect and Solicitor on the 3rd April, which he would attend to discuss the three-way agreement.

A discussion continued at length in respect of kitchen equipment and prices to buy and install and further villagers were consulted in this respect plus the environmental health confirmed they could not insist on stainless steel units and that on designated washbasin was all they could insist on in the kitchen. More discussion about the kitchen is to be carried out with interested parties after the vote. A mini meeting will take place next week to confirm delivery of the leaflets/notice to all parish properties and the notice (approved by the Solicitor) is to be placed in the paper by 22nd March.

8. FUTURE EVENTS

VH confirmed that the bookings were as the normal users and that £715 was the current month collections. He was also asked how many bookings we have for the hall in readiness for the vote. 

9. 100 CLUB

£288 has been taken in and £200 taken out in prizes it was confirmed after a vote to drop one of the prizes of £25 due to lack of numbers. A number of people seem to have cancelled their standing orders and this is to be checked on the next bank statement and on Heathers list.

10.HEALTH & SAFETY 

Policies need to be put in place if we are to attract any grants:-

H&S

Vulnerable adults and Children

Hirers policy

Equal Opportunities

AT is to ask Westleton VH about theirs and it will be discussed at the next meeting

11.AOB

VH confirmed plans need to include 2nd system of heating for kitchen and toilets systems to guard against Legionalla problems – this was conveyed to Architect.
12. DATE OF NEXT MEETING 7.30PM 28th April 2014

DARSHAM VILLAGE HALL

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

NOTICE OF MEETING

I HEREBY GIVE NOTICE that a meeting of the Darsham Village Hall Management Committee will be held at: -

Village Hall

On Monday, 28th April 2014, at 7.30pm

Signed: - K. Rolfe.

Sec to D.V.H.M.C 

To…DVHMC Members…………..

AGENDA

1. Apologies

2. Minutes of last meeting.

3. Matters arising

4. Treasurer’s Report

5. Hall Maintenance Report

6. Redevelopment Progress 

7. Letting Officer’s Report and future events

8. 100 Club

9. Health & Safety Requirements

10. AOB 

11. Date of next meeting   

